MINUTES OF THE MEETING

JUVENILE JUSTICE ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Thursday, March 5, 2009

Department of Transportation

Newington, Connecticut

Members Present:
Anthony Salius (by written proxy), Glenda Armstrong (by written proxy), Richard Barton, Donna Cathey (by written proxy), Fran Carino (for Kevin Kane), Henry Crawford (by written proxy), Eileen Daily (by written proxy), Ann-Marie DeGraffenreidt (for Susan Hamilton), Tonya Lewis (by written proxy), Patrick Mickens (by written proxy), Julie Penry, (by written proxy), Peggy Perillie, Christine Rapillo, Norma Schatz (by written proxy)
Members Absent:
Albert Barrueco, Gregg Cogswell, John Danaher, Magdamaris Figueroa, Danielle Forko, Janice Giegler, DebraLee Hovey, Christine Keller, Gladys Labas, Catherine LeVasseur, Ebony McDaniel, Jeffrey Mueller, George Oleyer, Bridget Reilly, Amanda Young

Others Present:
Name
Affiliation

Lindsay Edwards
Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM

Valerie LaMotte
Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM


Gary Lukasewski
Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM

Shelby Pons
State Department of Education
Minutes of the February 5, 2009 Meeting ( I )

The meeting was called to order at 2:54 p.m. by Ms. Valerie LaMotte, JJAC staff person.  The Minutes of the February 5, 2009 Meeting were unanimously approved as distributed.  

Update from the Subcommittee on DMC ( II )

The Subcommittee on Disproportionate Minority Contact (DMC) met on February 25, 2009.  The subcommittee reviewed the draft PowerPoint presentation on the findings from the recent study that are to be used in the information meetings planned with key system leaders.  Ms. Valerie LaMotte also reported that Spectrum Associates examined the data on the Juvenile Probation Officer decision point regarding DMC from Violations of Probation.  The data analysis on this issue was not conclusive.  The JJAC agreed that a discussion on Violations of Probation should therefore not be included in the final report but that the Judicial Branch should be reminded to consider this decision point when establishing its DMC goals.  
The JJAC also unanimously approved with a vote for two changes to the language of its document, JJAC Recommendations Regarding Disproportionate Minority Contact.  The JJAC agreed that the recommendation concerning reducing DMC at detention should read “To reduce disproportionate minority contact (DMC) at detention, the Connecticut General Assembly should enact legislation that eliminates any admission of a juvenile to detention without a court order” and wherever the word “audit” appears, it should be replaced with the words “agency assessment.”
Update on the Combating Underage Drinking Media Campaign ( III )

Ms. Valerie LaMotte reported that White Light Advertising is about to launch the planned statewide Combating Underage Drinking Media Campaign.  The specific mission is to make parents and other adults aware of adolescent drinking behaviors, the impact of alcohol on teen brain development, and state laws against underage drinking.  The campaign includes an informational website sponsored by the JJAC and OPM at the following address: settherulesct.org.  The radio advertisements will first begin this spring, followed by the television and billboard spots.  The next subcommittee meeting is scheduled for March 30, 2009.  
Update on the Connecticut Consortium on School Attendance ( IV )

The Connecticut Consortium on School Attendance held its annual winter meeting on February 6, 2009.  During this meeting, there was a presentation on the attendance data from the member districts as well as round-table discussions and planning sessions for future programming.  Member districts are eligible for a new round of funding from $20,000 to $120,000 for programs that implement data-driven plans.  Applications are due April 8, 2009 and the grants review meeting is scheduled for May 5, 2009.  Richard Barton, Ann-Marie DeGraffenreidt and Christine Rapillo volunteered to help review these grants.
Ms. Valerie LaMotte also reported that the website for the Connecticut Consortium on School Attendance is to be updated.  This website will report on the activities of the Consortium as well as provide attendance data from the member school districts of the Consortium and data on the Consortium as a whole.   
Update on the Police and Youth TA Session ( V )

An optional Technical Assistance Training Session was held on February 11, 2009 for potential applicants on a new round of funding under the Police and Youth Program.  Local public agencies are eligible to apply for one-time funding of up to $10,000 for the period of July 1, 2009 to June 30, 2010.  Applicant agencies may apply for funds to increase or enhance opportunities for youth and police to work together to benefit their community.  The goals of this program are to promote positive youth development and to increase the number of police officers who are experienced and comfortable working and interacting with youth.  A total of 40 police departments were represented at the TA session.  Applications are due on April 8, 2009.
Update on the Governor’s Budget, FY 2010 – 2011 Biennium ( X )
Ms. Valerie LaMotte reported that the Governor’s proposed state budget for the next two fiscal years includes funding for the Governor’s Urban Youth Violence Prevention Program and the Neighborhood Youth Center Program.  Ms. LaMotte also reported that due to the state fiscal situation, it appears that the January 1, 2010 implementation date for the legislation to raise the age of juvenile jurisdiction will be postponed to a later date.  
Other Business ( IX )

The JJAC unanimously approved a request to OJJDP for a one-year extension to the 2007 Enforcing the Underage Drinking Laws (EUDL) Program grant award.
Members were reminded that the next JJAC Business Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, April 2, 2009 at 2:30 p.m. in the Department of Transportation (DOT) Conference Room A.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:58 p.m.

The minutes were prepared by Gary Lukasewski.
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